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Annual Notification to all employees, Building Occupants, and Parents of Students
Attending Hapeville Charter Middle School

Clayton Group Services, Inc. (Clayton), an Apex Companies, LLC (Apex) company of Kennesaw, Georgia
had prepared an Asbestos Management Plan in accordance with United States Environmental Protection- -
Agency (USEPA) Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA) (40 CFR Part 763) for Hapeville
Charter Middle School located at 3535 South Fulton Avenue in Hapeville, Georgia. The initial inspection
of Hapeville Charter Middle School was performed by Clayton on July 18 through 19, 2006; and by Apex
Companies, LLC. HSE Division on June 3, 2019 (By Thomas N. Allison, USEPA Asbestos
inspector/Management Planner #17256, Expiration February 14, 2020). Reassessments are performed
every six (6) months by a USEPA AHERA-accredited Asbestos Inspector and Management Planner and is
current through July, 2019.

Clayton and Apex Companies, LLC, HSE (Apex), identified asbestos-containing building materials
(ACBMs) within the Hapeville Charter Middle School, as documented in the USEPA-approved Asbestos
Management Plan, which is located in the Administrative Offices of Hapeville Charter Middle School.
This Management Plan is available for review and duplication (duplication cost will be borne by the
requesting part). All students and staff must be notified once per year of the availability of the
Management Plan. A newsletter containing this announcement will be issued once the Management
Plan has been accepted. This announcement will be issued each year, while ACBMs remain in the
building.

This notification updated by:
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Carla Olsen, LEA
For Hapeville Charter Middle School




